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April - June 2018 

(2018-June) Cake Decorating Class for Pastor's Wives 
RoseAnne has organized a series of vocational programs for the pastor's wives in 
our area. RoseAnne taught the first two days, and a group from the States came 
in to help with the final three days of the class. Many church activities, including 
weddings and anniversaries are traditionally celebrated with cakes. As cakes are 
expensive to purchase and difficult to decorate oneself, it is a help to the ministry 
if a pastor's wife can provide this service. 

(2018-April) Church Construction in Savanette 
Pastor Georné Lefranc has been a long-time student of the Bible Study by 
Extention program we have for pastors on Saturdays. In 2014 we helped Pastor 
Georné purchase land for the church. This spring, we were able to help the 
church construct a small building, which we completed in April 2018. The 
church is excited and thankful as they have begun to worship the Lord in their 
new building 

(2018-June) Pastry Class for Pastor's Wives 
The week following the cake decorating class we held a pastry class for the 
pastor's wives again. We were able to have a lady who works professionally 
for several bakeries in Cap Haitian as well as teaching pastry classes in the 
city, come to our campus to teach a pastry class to the pastor's wives. It was 
a lot of hard work, but the ladies had a great time of fellowship as they 
spent time together preparing and cooking new pastry recipes which will 
help them to take care of their families. 

(2018-April) Evangelism in Lalomas  
At the top of the mountain behind our house is a small village called Lalomas. 
Because it is at the top of a hard to reach mountain, those wanted by the police 
often hide out there. I've been warned by the police to avoid the area multiple 
times because of the danger. We climbed the mountain this month anyway to do 
some evangelism. At the top of the mountain we were surrounded by a group of 
20 people, as we have them the gospel, many of them were already Christians. 
They began to beg us to send them a preacher that would teach them the Bible. 
One woman who was over 75 years old, had been saved over 20 years, but had 
never been to church because there was none to go to. Later we climbed back 
down the mountain, but with tears in our eyes and a yearning to return. 
spent time together preparing and cooking new pastry recipes which will help 
them to take care of their families. 

(2018-June) Expanding Radio Studios 
The radio station is continuing to faithfully broadcast doctrinally sound teaching from the Bible  
along with conservative Christian music. Although we are criticized sharply from all sides for 
our "old and slow" music, "Radio Maranatha" has an ever increasing listener base. We are 
preparing a big upgrade during the next six months. The first step this month is to add 4 new 
recording studios. We have the equipment for two of the studios already. During the months to 
come we are planning on purchasing a new radio tower, installing our new antennas, upgrading 
the amplifiers to double our transmission output, and adding a journalist to our staff so that we 
can have a local news broadcast. We are thankful for your prayers for the radio station. 


